Dear African Offer Holder,

Please accept our most warm Congratulations on your offer to read for your degree at the University of Oxford. We are more than proud of you and your achievements. All members of the Oxford University Africa Society look forward to welcoming you to our very receptive and warm African community.

The Oxford Africa Society (AfriSoc) is the official student society for Africans and friends of Africans at Oxford University. We organise events, programmes and gatherings for members to pursue their interests in politics, culture, business, scientific research and entrepreneurship – amongst others. Aside from these, the society has many other opportunities for members to get actively involved. It is our sincere hope that these activities provide an opportunity for members to think critically and reflect on ways that we can individually and collectively secure a better future for the African continent. You can be assured that these events and activities are immensely rewarding and would certainly add more meaning to your stay in Oxford.

At Oxford, our strategic partners include the Africa Oxford Initiative (AfOx) and the African Studies Centre. Together with them, we organise a series of Africa-focused events throughout the academic year. Some of the immediate activities you should anticipate include our induction programme, and of course our hugely popular Afro BOPs (Big Open Parties). These should provide you with the opportunity to socialise and connect with other Africans.

You can connect with the society by <u>becoming a member</u>. And for more live updates of our activities, connect with us on <u>Facebook</u>, Instagram, <u>Twitter</u>, and <u>our website</u>.

If you have any specific questions, please email the president at ebenezer.azamati@politics.ox.ac.uk

We look forward to enjoying our time in Oxford with you!

With our very best wishes, The executive committee, Oxford University Africa Society, 2021-2022.